
 
 
 
July 26, 2018 
 
Mr. Earl Sledge 
1641 Richton Ave. 
Detroit, Michigan 48206 
 
RE: Petition No. 1583 - by “First Pilgrim Guide MBC”, request to Conversion to 

Easement the north portion of the north/south public alley, in the block bound 
by Richton, Woodrow Wilson, Monterey Ave. and Rosa Parks Blvd. 

 
Dear Taxpayer of record, 
 
This is to inform you that DPW – City Engineering Division has completed their investigation 
into the above referenced petition. Your property at 1627 Richton Ave. is adjacent to the 
subject north alley. This letter is for your information. 

 
We are submitting a resolution granting the request without recommendation for approval, but 
for consideration by Detroit City Council. The next part of the City process for closure will be 
for an introductory letter and resolution to be forwarded to our DPW Directors office, then 
forwarded to the Mayor’s office, and finally to the City Clerk’s office. This should take place 
within 5 to 7 days. 
 
The City Clerk’s office - Suite 200, Coleman A. Young Municipal Center, 2 Woodward 
Avenue, Detroit, MI, 48226 and phone number (313) 224-3260 will be the point of contact for 
the petition from this point on. 
 
Once the Clerk’s office receives the resolution it will be placed on the Public Health and Safety 
Committee’s agenda. (Council Member Scott Benson, Chairperson) 
 
The committee will review the matter and decide whether to move it forward to the 
Committee of the Whole - Formal City Council session, or take some other action. The City 
Council, at their formal session, can vacate the alleys in this block. 
 
Please feel free to contact our office to speak to myself or Mr. Keith McCrary, Supervisor of 
Maps and Records.  Phone (313) 224-3970 
         
 
                                                                                    Sincerely, 

 
 
Walter L. Williams 
Sr. G.I.S. Support Technician 
DPW- City Engineering Division 
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